
SA Public Courses Pennants 

Round 3 Wrap 
 

Round 3, well didn’t the weather gods present us with a scorcher, well done to all players that 
slogged it out in the hot weather it certainly tested the will. 
 
Well as the song goes, nearly, 3 out of 4 aint bad. 
 
Division 1 team headed up by Shaun Dawson with Chantha Kong, Yung Bok Kim, Steven 
Darch, Paul Haines, John Filmalter, Barry Smith and Atila Koca got the ball rolling against the 
Regency Park crew ended up being runaway winners of the match recording a 7 ½ to ½ 
score line however post-match scrutineering of the team sheets will vary that to a 8 – 0 win.  
 
The division 2 team lead by Anthony Clapp included Chris Watson, Toby Maddern, Bob 
Henley, Brenton Jemson, Frank Kong, Dudley Ah Chee and Kumar MP took on the Playford 
Lakes team and also managed to record a win with the final result being 7 and 1.  
 
NAGC division 3 (Red) team included Ian George, Johnathan Gravenor, James Abierio, 
Peter Sarson, Di Cocks, Deidree Bennet, Frank Ballard and Natalie Potter battled it out on 
the challenging greens on the North course against Playford Lakes and won their match 
recording 6 wins, 1 halved and 1 lost.  
 
The final match Division 3 (Blue) team led by Merrilyn Middleton, including Luis Madriz, 
Thomas Ryke, Brad Snape, Carolyn Coleman, Zac Baig, Jason Yap and Luis Plaza travelled 
out to Penfield early in the morning and battled it out but sadly went down to the locals losing 
their match 6 ½ to 1 ½. 
 

Thanks to all those that represented North Adelaide Golf Club in the challenging conditions 
and the reserves who showed up and did not get a game, your turn will come. 
 
As always a very special thanks to the those that organised the post-match delights and even 
more so to those that stood over the hot BBQ, cooked and served up the post-match food for 
all players, many thanks for donating your time for others, it is greatly appreciated, thanks 
again. 
 

Also thanks to Dave Harrington, our roving referee hiding in the shade of the trees, for his 
time watching over the matches. 
 
Looking forward to the next round February 11th where division 1, 2 and 3 will be away 
against Sandy Creek at home and our division 3 (Blue) team will take on North Haven at their 

course. 

 
Regards, 
Ian George. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


